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October 26, 2023 

BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________ 

 
Board of County Commissioners 
 
Approval of an Intergovernmental/Revenue Agreement with the State of Oregon for the purchase 

ofAdditional software module from FirstWatch.  Agreement value is $10,075.00 for 2 years.  
No County General Funds are involved. 

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

10/24/2023-Briefed at Issues  

Performance 
Clackamas 

1. Ensure safe, healthy, and secure communities 
2. Health outcome disparities identified in the Community Health Improvement 
Plan will be reduced. 

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review No 
Contact Person Philip Mason-Joyner Contact Phone 503-742-5956 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The Clackamas County Public Health Division (CCPHD) of the Health, Housing 
& Human Services Department requests the approval of the Intergovernmental/Revenue Agreement with 
the State of Oregon through its Department of Public Safety Standards and Training (“DPSST”), acting 
fiduciary for the Oregon-Idaho High-Intensity Trafficking Area (“OR-ID HIDTA”). Oregon-Idaho High-
Intensity Trafficking Area agrees to a nonrefundable reimbursement to Clackamas County to purchase an 
additional FirstWatch module to forward de-identified opioid data from FirstWatch to OR-ID HIDTA ODMap 
software. The total contract value is $10,075.00 for 2 years. No County General Funds are involved. 

High-Intensity Drug Trafficking Areas (HIDTA) program comprises more than 900 investigative, interdiction, 
and intelligence-sharing initiatives nationwide. Regional HIDTAs also collaborate closely with public health 
partners on innovative strategies to reduce fatal and non-fatal overdoses and substance use, and providing 
this data to HIDTA will support a partnership to develop and support additional innovative strategies.  

Clackamas County is currently utilizing the FirstWatch surveillance tool. One of the uses of this tool is to 
collect and monitor opioid overdoses and provide follow-up to overdose survivors, connecting them with 
resources. 

Data sent to HIDTA will include the date/time of an overdose, a general geographic location, the outcome, 
and the kind of medication administered. Data will not include personal information, specific geographic 
information, or other data that would be a violation of applicable confidentiality laws, including, but not 
limited to, the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 (“HIPAA”).   

OR-ID HIDTA will reimburse payment in full to the County for the sum of ten thousand and seventy-five 
dollars ($10,075) to purchase and enable its FirstWatch software to forward de-identified opioid data to the 
Agency’s ODMap software.   
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Approval of this agreement will allow CCPHD to receive reimbursement for purchasing a module to share de-
identified opioid overdose data to OR-ID HIDTA, providing additional opportunities to collaborate on 
innovations to reduce the number of opioid overdoses affecting community members in Clackamas County.  

The Agreement period is effective upon execution through June 1, 2025. The contract term is upon signature 
through June 1, 2025. The total contract value is $10,075. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends the Board of County Commissioners approve the attached 
Intergovernmental/Revenue Agreement #11170. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Rodney A. Cook, 
    Director, Health, Housing, and Human Services
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